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Dear Friends,

Sincere thanks to you from all of us at The Northwest Cancer Foundation of Hope, The
Gina Quesenberry Foundation, and The Lewiston Roundup Association. We appreciate your
support of our 10" Annual Chicks N’ Chaps event, through your attendance and
sponsorship.

Chicks N’ Chaps 2023 raised more than $60,000, in line with 2022’s event, making these
past two years our most successful. The cause (helping others), the venue (LRA Grounds)
the donations and swag (our sponsors & donors) contributed to the success of Chicks N’
Chaps. Attendees had a great time. They heard from people currently battling cancer,
they attended the rodeo, they wore pink, and learned about the work of the Foundations
that support them and their families.

With generous partnerships with organizations like yours, we can continue to support
those facing cancer within our communities.

Thank you for your support. We are already planning for Chicks N’ Chaps 2024 and look
forward to working together and continuing our mission of helping others. We couldn’t do
it without you.

Sincerely,
Debi Dockins, Chair Layci Peer, Executive Director
Northwest Cancer Foundation of Hope Gina Quesenberry Foundation
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